Hello All,

 

February 5, 2013 Meeting of the NKBA

There were 26 in attendance.

Robin O’Conner presented a draft of our brochure that will include a swarm list.  The Board will review the draft for revisions and final approval.

We will be generating the swarm list with members who want to be on it.  We will need to know what areas you serve and what time of day you can be reached.  Respond back to Anna Gurley if you would like to be on the list. awgurley@gmail.com. 

The club is working on updating our member records.  A letter was sent out last week asking if you would like to receive our mailings.  Return the questionnaire to Tonia Spille Boone County Cooperative Extension Office PO Box 876 Burlington, KY 41005 or toniaspille@yahoo.com to let her know if you would like notifications via email or paper mail.

Pendleton County has asked the club to assist them in their Eat It, Grow It, Wear It program for 4th graders in March. Stacie Meyer has volunteered to help.  If anyone else would like to help, please contact Jacob Rebholz  Jacob.rebholz@yahoo.com.

February 23rd is our annual “Bee School” from 11a-3p. at the Environmental Center on Racetrack Rd.   The Campbell County Extension office is handling the reservations for us.  If you know anyone who would like to attend they can register at: http://64.132.171.222/PACE/pace_websites/CES_KY_Campbell/Classes.aspx?Mode=Details&ScheduleID=50679.   Everyone is asked to bring a brown bag lunch.  Drinks will be provided by NKBA and attending members are asked to bring a snack or dessert to share. 

SWOBA annual “bee school” is SOLD out. (this year in 14 days!)

Boone County Extension Office “Beginner Beekeeping Series” starts March 12 at 6p for an overview of the program.  Register with the Boone Co. office: http://64.132.171.222/PACE/pace_WebSites/CES_KY_Boone/Classes.aspx?Mode=Details&ScheduleID=52102  there are 75 spaces available.  Currently there are 53 registered.  This will be a monthly series.

Reminder: it’s time to order your bees.  Jack Hunt is still taking orders. Contact him direct at 859-384-3174 or jmhunt826@yahoo.com   

Club dues are $5.00 per household.  Please see Rita Bushelman, Treasurer to join.

Our Facebook page is in need of attention.  Melanie Derrick has volunteered to revamp the page and keep it updated.  Please go and “like” the page.

The education portion of the meeting was led by Carl Knochelmann.  Topic was “What are your bee’s doing now.”  The discussion was about the behavior of the hive over the winter months, what to do, what to look for, and what to expect when the weather changes. 

Meeting adjourned.

Submitted by Anna Gurley, Secretary  

